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Sub-Committees and Areas the Council Chose to Cover
The North Hardin Site-Based Council chose to cover those areas as outlined in the law and appropriate committees were established.
1.   Curriculum and Assessment
2.   CSIP/Department Chair  
3.   PBIS
4.   Professional Development
5.   School Climate/Communications
6.   Technology
7.   AdHoc Committees:
          Interventions
   
  Work Ethic Certification
NHHS SBDM COMMITTEES
2018-2019
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Amy Dyer
Dan Duncan
TECHNOLOGY
Alan Vales
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Debby Meadows-Stroud
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SCHOOL CLIMATE/COMMUNICATIONS 
Jim Stone
Jamie Cheatwood
Staci Riggs
Andrea Whelan
Alison Langley
Clay Hooper
Whitney Hooper
Kaitie Jones
Patty Pfeiffer
Jack Padron
Jessica Coffman
Darryl Murray
Cathy Harper
Matthew Snell
Kayla Doyle
Alex Humphrey
Amy Chancellor
Michael Chancellor
Sheila Newman
Cortney Ritter
Haley Snell
James Webb
Wanda Berndt
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Academic/School Day Successes for 2018-2019
Interventions:
APEX Credit Recovery Lab
420 students received half credits in our APEX credit recovery this year.  We offered college and career readiness (CCR) in math and English to freshmen, sophomores and seniors.  Students showed growth in all classes, grades and areas. 
Preliminary Assessment data
KPREP On Demand – we will not receive these results back until August. 
ACT - This year our students decreased the average composite from 19.7 to a preliminary score of 19.4. 
KOSSA – 66 students passed the Kentucky Occupational Skills Standards Assessment after being identified as preparatory in their career pathway.
Industry Certifications – 94 juniors and seniors earned industry certifications in their career pathways. 
ASVAB – 22 juniors and seniors successfully passed the ASVAB to be military ready.
Goals for 2019-2020
· We will continue to be very proactive in our hiring this year to secure the best teacher candidates available.  
· We are adding collaborative model teams in Algebra I, Geometry, English I, English II and reading to close the achievement gap in our students with disabilities.  
· Our intervention team is working on strategies to better implement intervention strategies for students next year.  An intervention ad hoc committee will continue to plan and prepare for school-wide interventions for all students no matter their ability level.   We will also continue the CCR math and English classes for freshmen and seniors.  Also, we will offer a Study Skills class and Reading classes to freshmen reading below grade level.   We are extending our Reading class to the sophomore level as we see a need in improving literacy of our students.  
· There will be a focus on the new assessment and strategies to continue our academic progress – especially with the new accountability system. Our students will be assessed in the following ways: 9th grade - MAP testing reading and math; 10th grade - Civics citizenship test, graduation test in reading and math; 11th - ACT, science, on demand writing.  We will be using programs such as No Red Ink (premium package), PEG writing (on demand writing) and CERT (ACT prep) to monitor student growth in areas such as writing, English, reading, math and science.  
· We are moving toward a 1:1 technology initiative.  We have inventoried what we have and will continue to purchase more chrome books in order to be 1:1 in the near future.  Currently, we have over 1200 chromebooks and we are looking to add 6 additional carts for next school year.  
What's New
We are continuing to find more creative ways to celebrate our students’ successes.  We also had every senior participate in a Graduation Walk at our elementary feeder schools to a) go back and thank the staff where their educational journey began and b) show the young HCS students what the future holds for them and what the end goal looks like (cap and gown). We had a mock swearing in ceremony for our military ready seniors as well.  We try to recognize our seniors as they transition from high school to college, work or the military by celebrating their success on an I Got In wall, athletic, academic and military signings, ice cream socials, awards day and banners which are hung in our cafeteria.  
Our Youth Services Center has increased the programs it offers our students and families.  This year, we added a Driving Checkpoints program and a No One Eats Alone initiative to spread kindness and support our school motto and hashtag, #NHHSBeTheChange. 
North Hardin has a Twitter and Facebook page where we communicate with stakeholders about upcoming events or showcase pictures and information after our events.  
This year we had a Transition Readiness Coach which helped our students, staff and school be more intentional about the classes our students were taking to ensure their success either on the ACT or in career pathway classes and assessments.  
TECHNOLOGY PURCHASES: SCHOOL YEAR 2018-19
· Our technology purchases have been directed more towards Chromebooks so that our students can better utilize the web.  We continue to try to purchase classrooms sets so that teachers don’t have to "sign" them out of our media center for use. Most teachers either have their own class set, or they share with a neighboring colleague.  We are moving toward a 1:1 technology initiative.  We have inventoried what we have and will continue to purchase more chrome books in order to be 1:1 in the near future.  Currently, we have over 1200 chromebooks and we are looking to add 6 additional carts for next school year.  
NHHS did not have any school wide fundraisers during the 2018-2019 school year. 
Upon the recommendation of the school council, the following list of student accomplishments has been placed in the front pages of the 2019-2020 Parent / Student Handbook. 
STUDENT ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
2018-2019
· Five seniors were selected for the annual Book of Gold Honors-Alex Blair, Drew Corder, Elizabeth Crogan, Lesleigh Lowman, and Bethany Trotta.
· Best Citizenship Awards-Jordan Murrah and Drew Bollinger
· It is estimated that North Hardin High School’s graduating class of 2019 will be receiving an estimated surplus of $250,000 in KEES money. (Kentucky Educational Excellence Scholarship)
· Chasity Thompson and Logan Thomas had 4 years perfect attendance.
· North Hardin High School’s graduating class of 2019 will receive more than $3.3 million in scholarship money.
· ACT 30 point club-Aiden Bell, David Clute Daniels, James Late, Kedrick Lin, Zachary Richardson, and Amber Rosenberger.
· Youth Leadership-Isaiah Beasley, Jerrell Campbell, Malcolm Matzdorff, Shelby Miller, Madison Parker, and Addison Sutton.
· Trojan baseball team had their best start in school history.
· North Hardin Marching Band had the highest score in the class 5A West quarterfinals for the 14th consecutive year. The band has won this event since its inception in 2005.
· The North Hardin Trojan Football Team won the District Championship and competed in the KHSAA playoff games.
· Beta Club placed 2nd at Nationals for Spotlight on Service. Their service project was reading to the North Park students in the mornings before school.
· Jordan Sowle, Jakori Tinsley, Robert Firsich, and Christopher Height completed 2016 Microsoft Office Specialist Certification to include Word, Excel, and Power point programs. All have qualified and been entered into the MOS World Championship.
· The Girls Golf team- 2 years back to back Region Champs! Riley Burks, Hailey Coleman, Holly Hale, Gabrielle Childers, and Ella Shearer competed at the state tournament and placed 9th at the state competition.
· The North Hardin Marching Band competed in the Kentucky State Marching Band Championships. The band was awarded Runner-up at the State competition
· Jamaur Lyons attended the Gatton Academy at Western Kentucky University.
· Isiah Beasley and Aneisha Cox were recognized by the Radcliff Optimist Club as outstanding students and youth leaders.
· The North Hardin Volleyball team and coaches volunteered at Feeding America.
· North Hardin students contributed over 5,000 non-perishable food items for the JROTC Christmas food drive, assembling 50+ baskets for delivery to NH families in need.
· Jordan Murrah, Lesleigh Lowman, and Linsday Ross were recognized as Tuesday’s Teen in the News Enterprise for their involvement in school and community.
· The small engines team consisting of Cody Justice, Abel Martinez, William Peak, and Clayton Whitaker competed at WKU placing 2nd overall, and 1st for our region. William Peak placed 3rd and Abel Martinez placed 4th in individual competition. The group competed at the state contest.
· North Hardin Marching Band competed and took 3rd place in the Bands of America Grand National Championship.
· Kai Rogers, Bethany Trotta, Andrew Armes, Chasity Thompson(all 4 years of high school), Patrick Nguyen, Haley Davis(all 4 years of high school), Tristan Ferguson, Brandon Cotrell, Noah Maphis, Savannah Hartwich, Amadis Davis, Ariel Arney(all 4 years of high school), Amber Jones, Zabriya Gavin, Adam Barnes, Chris Grey, Justin Dickerson, Dakota Hack, Javan Lindsey, and Zach Richardson were selected to the 2018-2019 Kentucky All State Band.
· Addison Sutton was accepted into the Governors Scholar Program. She was selected to represent North Hardin for 2019.
· Kevin Boozer, Jonah Butts, Tasheera Estelita, Kwame Gyamfi, Christopher Haley, Scott Housler, Nia Hudson, Mackenzie Maawac, Michael McIntyre, Christie Norris, Charity Orr, Darren Smallwood, and James Woodring, CaShun Barr, Matthew Buechlein, Elizabeth Cortez, Owen Harris, Kayla Lange, Eric Mears, Nikya Smith, Jacobi Woodruff, and Akeylah Woods met benchmark on their ASVAB test.
· Chasity Thompson and Ariel Arney were selected to the Music For All Honor Band of America.
· Amadis Davis won 1st place in the Martin Luther King essay contest and was honored at the annual scholarship brunch.
· At the state Beta convention, NHHS placed in the top 5 in 8 events with Camille Alexandre- 1st place in onsite art and Madison Parker- 3rd place in jewelry art. Brittney Jordan, Madeleine Harris, Adrian Saguay, and Haley Davis-2nd place Spotlight on service. Breanna Jordan, Camryn Becker, Ally Mahon, and Jenna Walker-3rd place Marketing. Beta also qualified for Nationals in scrapbook, banner, service, marketing, sr agriscience, onsite art, jewelry art, and other art. The delegation also earned the Gold Key Award.
· At the FCCLA regional Star Events, Rachel Wiseman won 1st place in Early Childhood Education. Aubrey Bowers won 1st place in recycle redesign. Baylee Hess and Zach Day Carter won 1st place in life event planning. Deserae Faulk won 1st place in teach and train.
· Sarah Lee won the 10k Horatio Alger State Scholarship, representing North Hardin as one of 8 Kentucky Schools this year.
· At the DECA Regional Conference at WKU, Khajonna Anderson achieved 1st place in Hospitality & Tourism Management. Shay Hellinger achieved 1st place in Retailing Concepts.
· Trojan swim team placed 5th overall at the regional swim meet. Thomas Webb is region champ in the 100 freestyle and competed at the state swim meet.
· Molly Wilburn was accepted to GSA for instrumental music. Amadis Davis and Kailena Rogers were selected as alternates.
· Approximately 180 seniors earned Work Ethic Certification.
· Dakota Hack, David Herrada, and Jayla Sharp were selected to the University of Kentucky Honors band.
· Justin Dickerson, Chasity Thompson, Lillian Dewey, Ariel Arney, Chris Gray, Bethany Trotta, and Charlie Seigler were selected to the University of Kentucky Honors Wind Ensemble.
· Trojan student-athletes read to the North Park little Trojans throughout the year.
· Zach Day-Carter and Baylee Hess were selected as FCCLA Regional Officers for 2019-2020.
· Boys and Girls track team won their region tournaments and competed at the state level.
· Lady Trojan Tennis Team are region champs. Singles-Addison Sutton and doubles runner up-Lesleigh Lowman and Karina Carrasquillo.
· Trojan Baseball Team won the 17th District Championship.
· Military Enlistments-National Guard-Makayla Anty, Annika Barbour, William Cottrell, Karina Carrasquillo, David Goldsmith, Kyelon Hill, Hana Keen, Clare Maiers, Evan Park, Donavin Bellonis, Danielle James, Felicia Jarrett, Tashaunte Padgett, Jade Pittman, and Trinidy Simms. Marines-Jackie Arnold and Owen Harris. Army- Alinah Barkley and Cody Harper.
· 4.0 GPA all 4 years at NHHS-Annika Barber, Hannah Carlotti, Elizabeth Croghan, Josiah Holsomback, Anna Martin, Jordan Murrah, Evan Park, Michaela Snyder, Camryn Becker, Aaron Cayabyab, Christopher Gray, Jangelia Johnson, Jenna Mitchell, Sierra Osborne, Domenick Pousard, and Bethany Trotta.
